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To:

Dear School Owners and Financial Aid Personnel,
RE:                 Changes to 2016-2017 and 2017-2018 Verification Requirements
Dear School Owners and Financial Aid Personnel,
RGM MEMO APRIL 24, 2017
A Dear Colleague Letter was posted today, April 24, 2017, with changes made to 2016-2017 and 2017-2018 Verification Requirements. The letter provides information about changes they are making to certain aspects of the FAFSA verification requirements as a result of the recent suspension of the IRS Data Retrieval Tool. The Department of Education is providing flexibilities for institutions, that they may choose to use as part of their verification procedures. Those flexibilities include, IRS Tax Return Filers--In lieu of using the IRS DRT, or obtaining an IRS transcript, institutions may consider a signed paper copy of the 2015 IRS tax return that was used by the tax filer for submission to the IRS as acceptable documentation to verify FAFSA/ISIR tax return information and also Verification of Nonfiling--Institutions are no longer required to collect documentation obtained from the IRS or other tax authorities verifying that the applicant, the applicant's spouse or the applicant's parents did not file a 2015 tax return (often referred to as Verification of Nonfiling). However, please read the DCL carefully. Those changes begin immediately and apply to both 2016-2017 and 2017-2018. Below we have provided the link to the Dear Colleague Letter. 

Please copy and paste link to your browser:

https://ifap.ed.gov/dpcletters/GEN1704.html
Respectfully,
Rafael Gonzalez

President
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